

 $\star$ 

\*

# Newcomen Newsflash

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

newcomenprimary.co.uk twitter@NewcomenPS Tel: 01642 484318

Tel: 01642 484318

Headteacher: Miss K Pusztai Chair of Governors: Mr M Hassack

Friday, 19 July 2024

Dear Parents and Carers,

Welcome to our last Newsflash for this academic year – where has the time gone!

The children will be bringing home their end of year reports today. We hope you find them useful and enjoy celebrating your child's/children's successes during this academic year. We are very proud of all our children - they have been total superstars and are our most precious asset.

Year 4 children returned from an action-packed 3 days on their residential trip to Marrick Priory this week. Please look at our Newcomen Twitter account for the many photos and videos of the activities the children took part in. Thank you to Miss Mrozik for all her time spent on the planning and organisation for the trip. Thank you also to Mrs Elderfield and Mrs Nixon for their amazing support in accompanying the children.

Our Summer term consultations took place last week. It was lovely to see you all and share in your children's successes.

This year's Golden Ticket winners – Class 11 - had a fabulous afternoon at the beach yesterday and thoroughly enjoyed their delicious ice-creams treats from Pacittos.

To our amazing Year 6 pupils – it has been my absolute pleasure teaching you this year and knowing you for the last 8 years; you have all developed into amazing young individuals and I am really proud of you all. It was with great pride and joy that we shared your successes in your SATs results. You have all performed phenomenally and given of your all; you have reaped the benefits of your hard work and commendable effort to your learning. Well done to everyone.

You know I will miss you.

Please also know that you will always be welcome here and you will always be part of OUR Newcomen Family.

Thank you to the parents and carers of our pupils in Y6. It has been a wonderful relationship and I wish you all the very best in the future.

## Our birthday children for this week are:

Ornela Thaci, Joey Evans and Roxy-Rose Smee.

## Celebrating their birthdays over the summer holidays are:

Lilly Doran, Freddy Marshall, Etta Paige, Cody Toulson, Isaac Bage, Harley Stephenson, Billy Allanson, Jack Gutteridge, Freddie Powner, Willow-May Taylor, Ella-Mai Carne, Arlo Badger, Martha Dolman, Frankie Groves, Poppy Brunton, Stuart Hobday, William Hobday, Eva Bunn, Frankie Flewker-Barker, Luna Jemson, Hope Jackson, Joe Robinson, Joseph Scrafton, Freddie Cuthbert, Joseph Johnson, Esmee Stockton, Archie Brickley, Olivia Lucas-Barker, Orla Fewster, Ellie-Mae Ayres, Ronnie Bennison, Abigail Gent, Evie Nicholson, Jessica Sharkey, Noela Thaci, Harry Wright, Leo Holland, Alfie Nicholson, Lili-Rose Rugg and Perri-Bradli Willmott.

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

Many happy returns to you all.

Read, Enjoy and Discover Award (Reading for Pleasure): Lydia Coates.

# Home Reading award:

100 times:

\*

\*

200 times: Spencer Main, Violet Cassidy

Keep reading and enjoying; remember reading gives you knowledge and knowledge is power!

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

## Out of School Achievements:

Esme Froom – Rainbow distance 10 metres;

Tommy Stubbs – Judo grading orange and white belt;

Henry Kyme – Beavers' Road Safety and Community badges;

Isla Lowndes - Rainbows' Helper and Family tree badges.

## Breakfast Club Increase - September 2024.

The daily cost of our Breakfast Club has been £2.00 for quite some time now. As you will be aware, all schools are facing an uncertain future financially and we are working extremely hard to ensure that any budget cuts have as little impact on your child's education as possible. To help support the increasing costs of running our Breakfast Club, and to bring the cost of our Breakfast Club in line with other schools in the area, the daily cost will increase to £3.00 with effect from Wednesday, 4 September 2024.

Tidiest cloakroom: Mrs Tickle's class. Well done Class 3!



Have a lovely summer with your families.

Miss Pusztai x, Staff and Governors of Newcomen Primary School

Monday, 2 and Tuesday, 3 September 2024 will be P D Days. Children return to school after the summer break on Wednesday, 4 September 2024.

All our lovely Reception pupils will receive a school P.E. Kit on their first day in September and all pupils in school will receive a school water bottle.

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*